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Stockbridge Valley Central School District Mission & Vision Statement
Mission:	 We empower students through education.
Vision:	 We aspire to be recognized as a high-performing school district that instills excellence and  

graduates all students prepared for college or a career.

Thank you for choosing this community as 
your home. The faculty and staff at Stock-

bridge Valley take serving this community and 
educating your children very seriously. It 
is our goal to help students develop the 

skills necessary to be successful, contribut-
ing members of society after graduation. We be-
lieve in educating the whole child by building 
character as we teach the curriculum.

Last year the students in the High School chose 
the six character traits found below to be taught 
and reinforced throughout the district. The stu-
dents, faculty and staff believe that if we engrain 
these traits in the students’ learning, with a re-
spect for themselves and others as the founda-
tion of their character, then our students will be 
successful, contributors to society. 

C o u r a g e
O p t i m i s t i c

U n i t e d
G e n e r o u s
A m b i t i o u s
R e s i l i e n t

RESPECT

These traits are the corner stone for our Cou-
gar Family. Thank you for helping us promote, 
recognize and support these traits. 

Thank you for the positive comments on the 
Capital Project. The contractors, engineers, and 
architects certainly did a great job. The school 
and grounds look beautiful. The students are 

especially enjoying the new playground. Be 
sure to look inside for an article on one of 

our very own alumni that worked to make sure 
the playground** is a special space for our stu-
dents. Thank you Katy Jacobs for your service to 
the community.

Fire Safety month is October. Fire safety is so 
important and I am grateful that our Firemen 
partner with the school to help our students 
learn ways to stay safe. Great appreciation and 
thanks goes to the Munnsville Volunteer Fire De-
partment for the informative fire safety program . 

I also want to thank you for allowing your chil-
dren to participate in the ELA and Math assess-
ments last spring. Our participation rate in the 
spring was 91%, just short of the state required 
95%. The NYS Commissioner of Education con-
tinues to work towards the modifications in test-
ing that parents seek. The tests will be two days 
this year as they were when first required. Every 
question has been written by a group of teach-
ers, and most questions are released to be used 
for professional development. The district re-
views the data for program gaps so that we can 
continually improve our instructional practices 
to meet the needs of all of our students. I am 
thankful that we have the ability to do this again 
as we did in the past. It is a tool that will bring us 
closer to our mission. Thank you for supporting 
our efforts.

I wish all of you a great fall and  
Happy Holiday season.

Cindy Stocker
Cindy Stocker • Superintendent of School

We Empower Students Through Education

T

**Please note: The playground is supervised by school personnel when school is in  
session. When school is not in session, children need to be accompanied by an adult.
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News from the High 
School Office

Greetings from the High School Office. 
The school year is in full swing now and I 
hope everyone is really enjoying the un-
believable fall weather. September and 
October have been very eventful in the 
high school and I know I have enjoyed 
my new role as Principal over the first 
couple of months.

The students have done a fantastic job 
adjusting to new schedules and I have 
heard a tremendous amount of positive 
feedback from them on the experiences 
they are getting in class. In addition, the 
students have been extremely cooperative 
with all the construction delays at school. 
Thankfully, as I write this, those delays are 
coming to an end. Our Family and Con-
sumer Science room is being completed 
and our students will have an opportunity 
to work in a brand new kitchen. The play-
ground is now open and the tennis court/
basketball court is now being completed. 
The building project has really added more 
opportunities for our students and we are 
lucky to have such amazing facilities.

Since the last newsletter our students 
have ventured out of the district on sev-
eral field trips. The Science Club took a 
trip to Marquardt Switches in Cazenovia. 
They were able to tour the factory and 
listen to presentations on modern tech-
nologies and careers. The 7th grade math 
classes took a trip to Gold Rush Mini 
Golf in Westmoreland as a culminating 
activity for their unit on integers. This is 
the type of activity our new block sched-
ule allows and I would like to thank Mrs. 
McLean for setting up this opportunity 
for the students. The FFA also partici-
pated in Field Days at SUNY Morrisville 
and the Junior Class was able to visit the 
college fair at Oneida High School.

The entire school also had a spirit 
week, pep rally, and tailgate to prepare 
for the varsity soccer games vs. Madi-
son at SUNY Morrisville on October 7. 
The Student Council did an amazing job 
organizing the events with Mrs. Bingel. 
The week was a great success and every 
year reminds me how proud I am to be a 
Cougar. It is always one of the highlights 
of a very successful fall sports season.

Finally, 5-week progress reports were 
sent home the week of October 16. The 
purpose of these reports is to provide 
students and parents with an idea of 
how they are doing in their classes. The 
goal is to provide feedback to students so 
they can then find ways to improve and 
grow. Students are expected to go after 
school for extra help if they are struggling 
in their classes. Teachers are available 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday from 
2:40 to 3:16 to provide support and late 
bus transportation is provided on these 
days. In addition, our teachers are flex-
ible in providing chances for students to 
get the necessary support they need.

7-12 Dates to Remember
•	 November 3-4:  

SVCS Musical-Mary Poppins

•	 November 10: 
Veteran’s Day Observed 
NO SCHOOL

•	 November 17: 
End of Marking Period 1

•	 November 22-24: 
Thanksgiving Recess 
NO SCHOOL

•	 November 30: 
ASVAB Exams

Please call our office with any ques-
tions you have, 315-495-4450.

Mr. Jon Kilian • 7-12 Principal Intern

News from the  
Elementary Principal’s  

Office
Playground - We are very excited to 

have our new playgrounds open and in 
use. There are two playgrounds side by 
side. One for our younger students and 
one for our older students. We recently 
opened the playground with a ribbon 
cutting ceremony.

Fire Safety - The Munnsville Volunteer 
Fire Department provided fire safety 
training for our students. Our students 
learned about setting up a safety plan 
and how to evacuate a house fire. They 
watched the firefighters put on their fire-

fighting equipment so that if they had to 
be rescued they would know what the 
firefighters looked like. Lastly, students 
got the opportunity to see all the equip-
ment in the fire truck and even spray the 
firehose! Thank you Munnsville Volun-
teer Fire Department!

Character Education - We had our 
second character education assem-
bly. Students were recognized for their  
courageous traits. We also discussed this 
month’s character trait: Optimism.

Library Club - The Elementary Library 
Club is an after school program that meets 
once a month for students in grades 4 - 6. 
Students have created a Makerspace, so 
our focus is on building, creating, explor-
ing, and STEAM activities. The first month, 
students team up to create a working mar-
ble run out of pool noodles and duct tape. 
In the coming months, students will work 
together or individually to design and build 
a project of their choosing! Past projects 
have included welding horseshoes with 
Ms. McCaffrey; making smoothies in Mr. 
DeBraccio’s for their class; building a read-
ing nook out of cardboard; paper mache 
volcanoes; and much more!

Intramurals - We have started our first 
session of intramurals. Intramurals are a 
wonderful opportunity for our 5th and 
6th grade students to learn teamwork 
and sportsmanship and begin to prepare 
for modified sports in 7th and 8th grade. 
There are four 5-week sessions of intra-
murals throughout the year. Please en-
courage your child to sign up.

Student Pick-up and Drop-off - If 
you are dropping off your child after 8 
a.m., please come to the elementary of-
fice to sign him/her in. If you are pick-
ing your child up any time between  
8 a.m. and 2:30 p.m. please come to 
the elementary office to do that as well. 
If you are dropping your child off at 8 
a.m. or picking them up at the end of 
the school day, you may do this at the 
nurse’s office/cafeteria doors.

Reminders
Board of Education Appreciation week 

is October 23 – 27. Be sure to thank our 
board members for all the hours they give 
to our school and children.

District News District News District News
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The Halloween parade is on October 

31 at 1:15 p.m. Weather permitting we 
will parade around the bus circle out 
front. If the weather does not allow us 
to go out, we will still plan to parade 
through the school. 

Parent/Teacher Conferences will be 
held on November 16 and 21. Elemen-
tary students will be dismissed at 11 a.m. 
on both days.  If you haven’t already 
signed up for your parent-teacher con-
ference online, be sure to sign up as 
soon as possible.  Just go to www.stock-
bridgevalley.org, click on the Elementary 
Office link and then Parent Teacher Con-
ferences.  Once you click on the “Book 
Appointment” button at the bottom of 
the screen, you will be walked through 
the process step by step. When the ap-
pointment is scheduled, you will im-
mediately receive a confirmation email 
and you will also receive a reminder 
email one day before your conference.  
If you need any assistance scheduling 
your conference or should you have any 
questions or concerns, please contact the 
elementary office at 495-4550.

Mr. Dana Chapman • K-12 Interim Principal

Updates from the  
Guidance Office

It has been a great start to the school 
year with several Admission Counselors 
from area colleges visiting and meeting 
with students. Through these meetings, 
students have the ability to learn what 
colleges have to offer such as various 
degree programs, campus life, athlet-
ics, and scholarships. These visits were 
followed up with a trip to Oneida High 
School for a college fair where many Ju-
nior and Senior students had the abil-
ity to meet with even more admission 
counselors, technical school represen-
tatives, and military representatives to 
explore other post-secondary options. It 
is never too early to start exploring post-
secondary options and if you ever have 
any questions, please contact the Guid-
ance Office.

Class of 2018
Deadlines are quickly approaching 

and applications to colleges should have 
already begun. The following is a list of 
steps/checklist of things that need to be 
completed as you apply to college:

Financial Aid (FAFSA)
The Free Application for Federal Stu-

dent Aid is the entrance point for all fed-
eral and state financial aid. All students 
and their parents/guardians should 
complete this form ASAP which opened 
on October 1, 2017. https://fafsa.ed.gov/

Take the SAT or ACT. 
Every college will have different re-

quirements and about 80% of them re-
quire one of these exams. Please see the 
college website to see what exams will 
be required. It is recommended to take 
the exams by December in order to get 
your scores in time to apply. Deadline 
for the SAT in December is November 
3 and the deadline for the ACT in De-
cember is November 4. Please see Mrs. 
Gleason with any questions.

Talk to teachers/community  
members/employers for letters of 
recommendation. 

You will want about 2 to 3 letters. Be 
sure to ask for these letters prior to sub-
mitting your application and have them 
submitted directly to me. 

Apply to your college of choice. 
If you need assistance applying, Mrs. 

Gleason is more than willing to stay after 
school and assist you through the process. 
There are several different ways to do so:

•	 One popular option is the Com-
mon App. This application can be 
used to apply to over 700 different 
colleges. You can find the app at 
commonapp.org   

•	 Interested in only SUNY schools? 
SUNY has their own app you can 
use to apply to. This can be found 
at suny.edu  

•	 If you are planning on starting off at a 
community college, apply directly to 
their website. Many community col-
leges will waive the fee if you do so.

•	 Once you have applied, see Mrs. 
Gleason. She needs to know so that 
she can send in your transcripts, etc. 

•	 Periodically check the scholarship 
binder/school website for updated 
information regarding scholarships. 
Many deadlines for scholarships ap-
proach quickly so check regularly 
so that you don’t miss out.

Class of 2019
Prior to your Senior year, it is recom-

mended that you take your SAT exam. 
Colgate University offers a FREE SAT 
Preparation Course that begins in the 
end of January and meets once a week 
up until the SAT in May. This is a great 
opportunity to take advantage of and 
if you have any questions, please stop 
down to the guidance office or email 
SATPrep@colgate.edu 

Please do not hesitate to contact 
Mrs. Gleason if you need any help or 
have any questions at 495-1908 or  
cgleason@stockbridgevalley.org .

Upcoming Career/College 
Exploration Opportunities:

On November 30, all Sophomores 
will have the opportunity to take the 
ASVAB Career Exploration Test to match 
their strengths and interests with poten-
tial careers. 

8th graders will receive a brief tour of 
all of the BOCES CTE programs in No-
vember. All 8th graders will be expected 
to attend this trip.

All 9th graders will have a more in 
depth visit to visit the BOCES CTE pro-
grams in November as well. This trip 
will provide the opportunity to spend 
a longer period of time to observe 2-3 
CTE classes. 

•	 November 2: 
Onondaga Community College 
Visit @ 2p.m.

•	 November 16: 
Herkimer College Visit @ 2p.m.

http://www.stockbridgevalley.org
http://www.stockbridgevalley.org
https://fafsa.ed.gov/
mailto:SATPrep@colgate.edu
mailto:cgleason@stockbridgevalley.org
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Other Important Dates Coming Up:
•	 November 2: 

SAT Registration Deadline for  
December Exam

•	 November 3: 
December ACT Registration Deadline

•	 November 4: 
SAT Exam

•	 December 2: 
SAT Exam

•	 December 9: 
ACT Exam

•	 December 21: 
Faculty vs. Alumni Basketball Game

Mrs Cassandra Gleason  
Guidance Counselor

Stockbridge Valley FFA at 
The NYS Fair

The Stockbridge Valley FFA goes to 
the State Fair every year to have mem-
bers compete in different FFA Career 
Development Events such as Wildlife 
ID, Tree ID, Environmental Science, 
Dairy Handlers, Vegetable ID, Agron-
omy, Meats ID and the NY Beef Coun-
cil’s Perfect Burger competition. This 
year the Stockbridge Valley FFA was 
chosen to have dinner with New York 
FFA State Officers and the National 
FFA President, David Townsend, be-
cause of the work they put into their 
FFA booth in the FFA Building. 

This year the Stockbridge Valley FFA 
had many members competing in both 
the junior and senior level competi-
tions. On the first day of the Fair, Logan 
Godaire and Austin Nolley competed 
in the Vegetable ID with Logan  bring-
ing home 9th place individual. On the 
third day of the Fair, Rebecca Ax com-
peted in Dairy Handlers. The fourth 
day of the Fair was a busy one. There 
were three competitions held including 
Meat ID, Agronomy, and Milk Quality 
and Products. Logan Godaire and Re-
becca Ax competed in Senior Meat ID 
and earned 6th place team with Abby 
Smith placing 1st for junior Meat ID and 
Ethan Smith placing 2nd, they were also 

the 1st team for Meats ID. In Agronomy 
Logan Godaire and Austin Nolley com-
peted and won 8th place team. On the 
5th day of the Fair, Rebecca Ax, Logan 
Godaire and Austin Nolley competed in 
the Perfect Burger Competition bringing 
home 3rd place team. On the 8th day of 
the Fair, Logan Godaire, Tanner Dager, 
Adriene Byron, Austin Nolley (6th Place 
Team), Jimmy March, Brandon East-
man and Josh Wagner (10th Place Team) 
competed in Wildlife and Tree ID for 
senior division and Ethan Smith, Alex 
Smith, Abby Smith, and Alissa Mayze 
(1st Place Team) were competing for ju-
nior division. 

In addition to contests, Rebecca Ax, 
Austin Nolley, and Michael Wagner par-
ticipated in the AIM conference. Michael 
Wagner also volunteered for the Ag Ca-
reer Day with Elizabeth Collins and Bar-
bara Guinto. Finally, Ethan Smith, Alex 
Smith, Abby Smith, Jessica Smith, Mi-
chael Andrews, Rachel  Mennig and Pam 
Mennig participated in making corsages 
for the CNY Gladiola Society.

Submitted by

Austin Nolley • FFA Reporter  

Kristiann Frank, Logan Godaire, Michael Wagner, 
Austin Nolley, David Townsend,  

Lindsay Nassimos. Vegetable ID Team Award

(Close to Back) Barbara Guinto, Ethan Smith,  
Elizabeth Collins, Alex Smith, Michael Andrews, 

Abby Smith. Making corsages at the Gladiola Show.

Austin Nolley, Rebecca Ax, Logan Godaire. These 
three students competed in the perfect burger 

competition and brought home 3rd place.

Rebecca Ax showing cows for  
Dairy Handlers Competition.

Ethan Smith, Abby Smith, David Townsend. Ethan 
and Abby competed in junior meats and won 1st 

and 2nd individual.

What’s New in  
the Library?

So many great changes are afoot in 
the Library and I am excited for them 
all! Flexible scheduling has allowed 
more classroom visits to the Library 
and greater opportunities to work more 
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closely with students and teachers. You 
can learn about some of the projects we 
have been working on through a week-
ly newsletter that I started in Septem-
ber. Visit the Stockbridge Valley Library 
website, click on Announcements, and 
view the latest newsletter. You can also 
subscribe to receive the latest edition by 
adding your name and email at the bot-
tom of the page!

Students in grades 4 - 6 are invited to 
join the Elementary Library Club once a 
month after school for a time to explore, 
build, and create in our Makerspace! 
Teams lined the halls with some awesome 
marble runs built out of pool noodles 
and duct tape in September. Now they 
will be choosing a project of their own to 
create! Want to donate materials or your  
time/expertise to help with some projects? 
We are always looking for volunteers! 

The High School Library Club is getting 
ready for the Book Fair! Join us Novem-
ber 13 - 21 and on Saturday, November 
18 at the PTSO Bazaar to help support 
the Library Clubs and get some great 
reads for the Holidays!

As always, thank you for your support 
and if you have any questions, please do 
not hesitate to contact me! 

Amanda Ingalls • Library/Media Specialist

Yearbook Dates  
to Remember

•	 Sunday, October 1:  
Yearbooks on Sale! Jr./Sr. High 
$40.00; Elementary $12.00

•	 Friday, November 17:  
Senior Section and Photos are DUE 
to Ms. Ingalls!!

•	 Saturday, November 18:  
PTSO Bazaar! Reserve your 2018 
Yearbook in Cafeteria

•	 Friday, December 1: 
 Jr./Sr. High Yearbook Prices Increase 
to $45.00

•	 Friday, January 12:  
Family and Friend Advertisements 
for Seniors DUE to Ms. Ingalls

•	 Thursday, February 1:  
Yearbook Prices Increase to $50.00; 
Elementary $15.00

•	 Thursday, March 1:  
Business Advertisements are DUE

•	 Week of March 5:  
Elementary Buddy Pictures!

•	 Thursday, May 24:  
***Yearbook Signing Event!!!***  
Yearbooks are handed out! 

Snapshot of the Library weekly newsletters! Don’t 
forget to subscribe to our page!

Why does this skeleton keep falling apart? Stu-
dents working to put “Bones” back together!

Seniors taking a virtual field trip to various col-
leges with Google Expeditions in Ms. Raz’s class.

Seventh and eighth graders in Ms. Ford’s class get 
excited to check out some new books after listen-

ing to Ms. Ingalls give a book talk.

Collaborating with the fifth grade for their Social 
Studies project on Ancient Americans!

Musical Musings from the 
Music Department

Get ready to “Step in Time” with Mary, 
Burt, Jane and Michael!  The fall musical 
is upon us and we can’t wait to share the 
magical story of Mary Poppins with you!  
See Pam Mennig for tickets to the show 
for the weekend of November 3-4, 2017.

Kevin Miller, Elizabeth Collins, and 
Devin Bartlett will be traveling to Oneon-
ta State College to sing and play with 
some of the most accomplished musi-
cians in all of New York State at the Area 
All-State Music Festival.  Before heading 
there, they and several other students 
will also be auditioning for the Madison 
County All-County Music festival.  If you 
see them - wish them luck!

Community Chorus has started. Any-
one is welcome to attend- no prior sing-
ing experience required!  Email Mrs. Be-
langer if you have questions.
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New this year, the fourth graders 

are starting band! It’s been an exciting 
month filled with anticipation for the 
first lesson with Mrs. Matteson (formerly 
known as Ms. Rung… she got married!)  
A reminder to parents of new 4th and 
5th grade band students to please check 
your child’s lesson and rehearsal sched-
ule, so you know when to send the in-
strument to school with your child.  

Holiday concerts are coming up!  Stu-
dent musicians in grades 1-5 will be 
putting on a concert on December 6, 
2017 at 6:30 p.m. Students in grades 
6-12 who participate in band or chorus 
will be performing at the December 13, 
2017 concert at 7 p.m.  We hope to see 
you there to enjoy an hour of holiday 
music!

Musically yours,

Mrs. Belanger &  Mrs. Matteson
Science Club

On October 6, Science Club traveled 
to Cazenovia New York to attend the 
8th annual Manufacturing Career Day at 
Marquardt Switches.  We were able to 
take a guided tour through the facility 
and learn how robotics and technology 
play a key role in manufacturing.  Stu-
dents also participated in simulations 
in quality control and problem solving.  
We finished the day at Cazenovia Lake 
for a picnic.  We had a great time learn-
ing about opportunities in our area!  A 
special thank you to Mrs. Bartlett, Mr. 
Freeman and Mrs. LaFave for chaperon-
ing our field trip.  

Kindergarten News
The kindergarten classes are off to 

a fantastic start! We began our school 
year in August by coming to Kinder-
garten orientation. The students were 
able to meet the teachers, see the 
classroom and parents were given lots 
of helpful information.

In September we went to North Star 
Orchards.  We took a hayride, saw ani-
mals, went through a corn maze, and 
brought back apples and pumpkins.  
Some of the things we learned about 
in class were drawing a WOW picture, 
numbers to 5, cutting, tracing and writ-
ing our names.

In October we learned about Fire safe-
ty from the Munnsville Fire Department 
and we got to see the fire trucks!  We 
are also learning about our five senses, 
numbers to 10, popcorn words, and let-
ters and sounds!   

The most exciting thing this month has 
been playing on the new playground!

Next up…Halloween!

Mrs. Peto & Mrs. Kramer

ALUMNI CORNER
SVCS Alumnus Named Broadcaster 

of the Year

2007 Stockbridge Valley graduate, 
Nathan March, was re-
cently named “Broad-
caster of the Year” 
by the Florida State 
League. Nate just com-
pleted his 6th season 
announcing baseball 
games for the Braden-
ton Marauders, the 
Class A-Advanced affili-
ate of the Pittsburgh Pirates.

Nate is a 2011 graduate of Ithaca 
College and has provided play-by-play 
coverage for Bradenton since 2012. He 
has called more than 750 professional 
baseball games, including the Maraud-
ers’ first Florida State League champion-
ship in 2016 and the 2014 Florida State 
League All-Star Game. In 2017, he led 
Bradenton in becoming the first Flori-
da State League team to video stream 
home games on MiLB TV.

Prior to joining Bradenton, Nate called 
NCAA Division I games for Colgate Uni-
versity and served as an in-house copy-
writer for the Tampa Bay Buccaneers.

SVCS Grad Oversees 
Campus Facilities Project 

Work
The district-wide capital proj-

ect at SVCS this summer brought 
more than a new playground and 
improved facilities to campus – it 
brought back a familiar face.

Katy Jacobs, a 2004 SVCS gradu-
ate, served as the project manager 
through her position with Appel 
Osborne Landscape Architecture, 

a firm based in Syracuse. 
In that role, she par-
ticipated in the project 
planning process, work-
ing with the district’s Fa-
cilities Committee to help 
prioritize and budget for 
different components 
of the project. Her firm 
designed all outdoor as-
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pects of the proj-
ect, including the 
new playground, 
athletics facilities, 
and the parking 
lot and driveway. 
She was also on 
campus weekly to 
monitor construc-
tion progress.

“We wanted to transform the site to 
be a safer, more inclusive and more en-
joyable place for the SVCS community,” 
she said.

After graduating from SVCS, Katy at-
tended SUNY College of Environmental 
Science and Forestry (ESF), graduating 
with a bachelor’s degree in Landscape 
Architecture in 2009. Prior to this proj-
ect, she served as project manager on 
two projects at the Rosamond Gifford 
Zoo in Syracuse, a new Event Terrace 
and a new Elephant Pool.

Katy still lives in the SVCS district and 
said it has been a nice bonus to work in 
her own neighborhood.

“It is awesome to be working in my 
hometown and involved in something 
that improves my community,” she said. 
“This truly was a fun design project and 
a labor of love for me.”

CALLING ALL  
SVCS ALUMNI!!

The Senior Class of 2018 is in need of 
your support for the Faculty vs. Alumni 
basketball game to help raise money 
for their Senior class trip! The game 
will take place on Thursday, December 
21 at 6 p.m.. and will be a fun-filled 
night of Basket Drawings, Chuck the 
Duck, and competing against the fac-
ulty in a game of basketball. If you are 
interested, please contact the Senior 
Class Advisor (Cassandra Gleason) at  
cgleason@stockbridgevalley.org or 
at 315-495-1908. The Class of 2018 
thanks you and appreciates any support 
you can give them!

Career Exploration
Madison County has joined the Ca-

reer Exploration Series! This is an op-

portunity for the students and parents to 
learn more about area business and the 
scope of employment each offers. Look 
for the Career Exploration Series that 
will be offered at SVCS! You and your 
son/daughter are invited to attend any 
and all of the sessions.

Trivia Night
Congratulations to Team “Munnsville 

Mayhem” for winning Trivia Night spon-
sored by the Stockbridge Valley Educa-
tional Foundation on October 6.  Details 
on another upcoming Trivia Night will 
be posted on the school website soon.

mailto:cgleason@stockbridgevalley.org
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French Toast Sticks 
Breakfast Sausage 
Hash Brown 
Carrot Sticks 
Baked Apple Slices  

Cheese  OR Garlic Pizza  
 
Carrot Sticks/Dip 
 

Assorted Fruit  

Ultimate Cheeseburger 

 on a Bun 

Lettuce/Tomato/Cheese 

French Fries 

Assorted Fruit 

 

 

Hot Dog on a Bun 

Steamed Carrots 

Baked Beans 

Assorted Fruit 

Pizza Crunchers  
Marinara Sauce 

Peas & Carrots 

Assorted Fruit  
 

 
Taco (Hard or Soft)    
Lettuce,Tomato,Cheese 

Refried Beans 
Chilled Pears/Grapes 

Sampler Lunch 

Chicken Strip/Mozz Stick 

Marinara Sauce/Corn 

French Fries/WG Roll 

Fruit Cup/Banana 

Chicken Patty on a Bun 
 
RomaineLettuce/Cheese 
 

Green Beans 

Assorted Fruit  Cup 

Grilled Chicken Wrap 

Peppers, Onions, 

Salsa 

Refried Beans/Corn 

Applesauce/Fruit Cup 

 
Deli Choice 

Assorted Cold Cuts 

Lettuce,Tomato,Cheese 

Tortilla Chips & Salsa 

Fruit Cup/Banana 

 
Chicken and Biscuits  

Corn 

Assorted Fruit/Melon 
 

Pepperoni  OR Garlic Pizza  

Broccoli (steamed) 

Assorted Fruit  

 

Cheese  OR Garlic Pizza  

Broccoli 

Assorted Fruit  

 

 

Big Daddy  OR Garlic Pizza 

Rainbow Raw Veggies 

Assorted Fruit  

 

 
Homemade Spaghetti 
with Meat Sauce 

Garlicky Green Beans  
WG Roll & Butter 
Orange/Fruit Cup 

Toasted Cheese 

Tator Tots 

Creamy Coleslaw 

Fruit Cup 

 
 
 
 

 
Chicken Nuggets/Roll 

Sweet Potato Fries 

Green Beans 

Fruit Cup/Apple 

Veteran’s Day

NO SCHOOL

Roasted Turkey/ Roll  

Potatoes w/Gravy 

Carrots 

Banana/Fruit Cup 

  

 

STOCKBRIDGE VALLEY

School News

A La Carte
K-8

6oz Yogurt with String 
Cheese and Roll

PB&J Sandwich on 
Whole Grain Bread

9-12
Asst Deli Sandwich on 

Whole Grain Bread
Asst Salad with Whole 

Grain Roll
Chicken Patty on a WG 

Bun

Nov.10th –Veteran’s  Day—
NO SCHOOL

NOV 16th ½ day lunch 
served Pre K-6

NOV 21st ½ day lunch 
served Pre K-6

Nov 22nd-24th-Thanksgiving 
Recess-NO SCHOOL

Meal Prices  K-6       7-12

Breakfast $1.25     $1.25
Lunch             $1.95     $1.95

*Menu subject to change

Thanksgiving Recess ~ November 22 - 24
NO SCHOOL

11:00 Dismissal PK - 6 

11:00 Dismissal PK - 6 
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46th Annual Christmas Bazaar 
Stockbridge Valley Central School 
6011 Williams Rd. Munnsville, NY 

Saturday, November 18, 2017   9:00 a.m. — 3:00 p.m. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
CRAFTS   FOOD   RAFFLES   FAMILY FRIENDLY 

 
Over  50 Booths!  Many new and returning vendors. 

Vendors of many different catagories 
 One Stop Christmas Shopping  
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Stockbridge Valley Central School 

2017 - 2018 Yearbook 
 

ATTENTION STUDENTS, PARENTS, FACULTY, AND STAFF! 
 
Remember all of those special moments with your friends and family from class, clubs, sports, and much 

more! The Jr./ Sr. High School Yearbook will contain classroom pictures from the Elementary School. 
 

Jr./Sr. High School Yearbooks (Hardcover) $40.00*  
 

Elementary Yearbooks $12.00* 
 

*Prices will increase December 1st, so order soon! 
 

 
 

 
Name: ______________________  Teacher / Home Room: _____________________ 

 
Grade: ____________ Phone Number: __________________________________ 

 
Please circle your choice(s) below. 

 
Jr./Sr. High School Yearbook (Hardcover): $40.00*   Elementary Yearbook: $12.00 

 
Jr./Sr. High School 2017 Yearbook: $20.00 (limited copies available) 

 
Add your name: $5.00 / line                 Add icons: $5.00 / icon           (see backside for additional information) 

 
Total of All Yearbooks/Additions: $___________         *Payment: $____________ 

 
*Down payments of 50% will be accepted until January 1st. Final Payment due Friday, February 9th. 

 
Checks should be made payable to SVCS Yearbook. Return money/checks to Ms. Ingalls. Questions? Email 

us at yearbook@stockbridgevalley.org or (315) 495-1809. 
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Ruritan Pancake
Breakfast

Sunday, November 5, 2017
8:00 a.m. - noon
SVCS Cafeteria

All you can eat Pancakes, with SVCS FFA Maple Syrup,
Sausage, Home Fries, Eggs

Coffee, OJ, Milk & Ice Cream

Adults $7.00
Students $ 4.00

Children Under 5 free

Ruritan’s are Dedicated to Creating a Better Community!

Stockbridge Valley Ruritan’s Support:
Student Community Senior Service Scholarships, Dolly Parton Literacy 

Coalition, Community Fair & Fireworks, Washington Leadership Conference
for Students, Local Food Pantry, Stockbridge Youth Sports Program, 

Madison County Children’s Camp, Community Flower Baskets

COMMUNITY FAIR VOLUNTEERS NEEDED NEW MEMBERS 
WELCOME

Contact:  Dave Cordell- 495-3154
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The 8th Annual Village of Munnsville 
TREE LIGHTING 

CEREMONY      

Saturday 
*December 2, 2017* 

7:00 p.m. 
 

Route 46—across 
from the Fire House 

 

Fire Truck Parade 
of Lights starts at 6:30!   Arrive early and  
win a chance to be a judge on the judge’s stand! 
 

Hosted by the Munnsville  
Volunteer Fire Department  

 in partnership with Windstream Communications  
 

Meet Santa Claus at the Fire  
Hall immediately following 

 

Join us for hot chocolate, 
donuts & caroling with 

Santa! 

District News District News District News
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Stockbridge Valley Central School District
6011 Williams Road • P.O. Box 732 • Munnsville, NY 13409

Board of Education
Barbary Reaves, President
Lindsey Cross, Vice President
Herb Bingel 
Kristin Guinto 
Thomas Hollingsworth, Jr. 
Niki Maiura 
Doug Reed

local Box Holder
rural & star routes

Administration
Ms. Cynthia Stocker, Superintendent 
Mr. Dana Chapman, Interim K-12 Principal 
Mr. Jonathan Kilian, 7-12 Principal Intern
Mrs. Beth Lamb, Business Administrator

Non-Profit Organization
U.S. Postage

PAID
Munnsville, NY 13409

Permit #1

Superintendent  
Ms. Cynthia Stocker • 495-4400

District Office 
Mrs. Pam Mennig • 495-4400

Business Administrator  
Mrs. Beth Lamb • 495-4446

K-12 Interim Principal 
Mr. Dana Chapman • 495-4550

7-12 Principal Intern 
Mr. Jonathan Kilian • 495-4450

Treasurer  
Ms. Kelly Johnson • 495-4445

Guidance Office  
Mrs. Cassandra Gleason • 495-1908

Athletic Director 
Mr. Corey Graves • 495-4590

Head Custodian 
Mr. J.T. Mann • 495-4495

Cafeteria Manager 
Ms. Kathy Carney • 495-1909

CSE Office 
Mrs. Terry McInerney • 495-1905

Head Bus Driver 
Ms. Pam Mitchell • 495-4599

School Nurse 
Mrs. Mattie Shea • 495-4500

Contacts

The Food Pantry is open every third Monday from  
6 p.m. to 8 p.m. at Congregational Church, 

Williams Road, Munnsville.


